
TERM 1, WEEK 8, 2025

Mulgoa Matters

Principal’s Message….Dates for the 
calendar……

    Friendship  Love  Learning

Dear School Community,

As we move through the term, I want to take a moment to 
acknowledge and thank our entire school community, students, 
staff, and families, for their continued hard work, dedication, 
and support. It is truly inspiring to see our school thrive through 
teamwork and commitment.

A special congratulations to our Year 3 and Year 5 students for 
successfully completing their NAPLAN assessments. These 
tests provide a snapshot of learning at a particular point in 
time, but they do not measure the qualities that truly define our 
students, kindness, dedication, perseverance, and the unique 
talents they bring to our school each day. We are proud of 
each and every one of them for their efforts and positive 
attitude towards learning.

I would also like to extend a heartfelt thank you to our 
wonderful P&C for the successful opening of the school 
canteen. This would not have been possible without the 
dedication of our incredible volunteers, whose hard work has 
helped create a valuable service for our students and staff. 
Your time and effort do not go unnoticed, and we are truly 
grateful.

Looking ahead, we have many exciting events still to come this 
term, with the highlight being our Easter Hat Parade and 
Visitors’ Assembly on the last day of term. We warmly invite 
parents and families to join us in celebrating the students’ 
creativity and achievements. It promises to be a fantastic 
event, and we look forward to seeing you there!

Thank you all once again for your ongoing support. Together, 
we continue to make our school a wonderful place to learn and 
grow.

Justine Blackley

21st March
Harmony Day/ 

World down 
Syndrome Day

1st April
P&C meeting

7:00pm

28th March
Photo Day

7th April
Cross Country

Carnival



Reminders
Early Arrivers

Teachers do not start supervision until 8.40am each 
morning.

 It is not necessary for students to be at school before 
8.40am unless there is a special event such as camp or 
excursion.

Before school care is available if you need to leave home 
before 8.40am, details available at the school office.

Term 1 dates…

Monday 24th March - NAPLAN catch-up
Friday 21st March - Harmony Day/World Down Syndrome 
Day
Friday 28th March - School photos
Tuesday, 1st April - P&C meeting 7pm
Friday 4th April - Awards due to office
Monday, 7th April - Cross Country carnival

Tuesday, 8th April - Anzac service at Paceway for 3-6
Friday, 11th April - Easter Hat Parade/Visitor’s assembly
last day of Term 1
Monday 28th & Tuesday 29th April - Staff Development 
Days
Wednesday 30th April - Term 2 starts for students

Bookclub 
All students have received our second Bookclub 
brochure for 2025. Orders are due, online, by Friday 
28th March.

*Awards for Bronze, Silver and Gold are due to 
classroom teachers by Friday, 4th April. These 
awards will be presented at our visitor’s assembly & 
Easter hat parade.



Week 8 Principal award


